CONSULTING ENGINEERS

January 3, 2023

The Planning and Zoning Commission
City of Montgomery

101 Old Plantersville Road
Montgomery, Texas 77316

Re: Variance Request
704 Caroline
City of Montgomery

Dear Commission:

Jordan Selleck (“the Developer”) plans to proceed with demolition of the existing structure and construction of a
new single-family residence at 704 Caroline. The Developer is requesting permission to encroach upon the 10’ side
lot setback required by section 98-122(a) of the City’s code of ordinances with two (2) proposed structures.

Enclosed you will find the request for encroachment as submitted by the Developer.

The property is not currently platted, and a development plat will need to be prepared for the property. We
recommend the side yard setback lines be maintained at 10’ and an encroachment be granted for the two
proposed structures shown in the provided site plan. All future structures must adhere to a 10’ side yard setback.

Approval of the encroachment as recommended above does not constitute plan approval and only allows the
Developer to further refine the proposed site plans, which will require the full review and approval of the City,
including Planning and Zoning Commission approval for all work in the Historic District.

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me or Katherine Vu.

Sincerely,

Chris Roznovsky, PE
Engineer for the City

CVR/rmc
Z:\00£74 (City of Montgomery)\_900 General Consultation\Correspondence\Letters\2023.01.03 MEMO to P&Z RE 704 Caroline Variance Request
Enclosures: Variance Request
Cc (viaemail):  Mr. Dave McCorquodale- City of Montgomery, Interim City Administrator & Director of Planning and
Development
Ms. Nicola Browe — City of Montgomery, City Secretary
Mr. Alan Petrov — Johnson Petrov, LLP, City Attorney

4526 Research Forest Dr,, Suite 175 | The Woodlands, Texas 77381 | 713.789.1900 | wga-llp.com



M Gma” McCorquodale, Dave <dmccorquodale@ci.montgomery.tx.us>

704 Caroline St Encroachment Request

Liz Selleck <lizzyselleck@gmail.com> Fri, Dec 30, 2022 at 11:16 AM
To: "McCorquodale, Dave" <dmccorquodale@ci.montgomery.tx.us>

Dear Sirs and Ladies,

My name is Jordan Selleck and | recently purchased the property at 704 Caroline Street in Montgomery. After a detailed investigation of the
interior of the existing home, it was apparent that the renovations needed due to years of deferred maintenance and DIY projects was not an
option. Additionally, we realized it was not financially feasible to bring the home up to modern building and safety codes. In designing the new
home, we have used a similar location to the existing home and an existing shed on the property. We do not believe the location of the proposed
home and garage will have any adverse effects on the neighboring properties since the existing structures have not negatively affected the
neighbors or the neighborhood. We request to be allowed to encroach into the required 10-foot side yards as shown on the proposed site plan.
Thank you for your consideration.

Jordan Selleck
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